
 
                                   

Page 1 of 1 

 

Addendum #2 
ITB # 25-23, Ductile Iron Pipes, Fittings, Mechanical Joint Restraints, and 

Polyethylene Tubing 
June 21, 2023  

 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following addendum serves to provide clarification and to 

answer the questions received on ITB # 25-23, Ductile Iron Pipes, Fittings, Mechanical Joint 
Restraints and Polyethylene Tubing 

 
 

Question 1: Specifications – D – VI – will the City consider ADS as an acceptable manufacturer for 
polyethylene tubing?  
Answer to Question 1:  The City of Clearwater accepts ADS as an acceptable 
manufacturer for polyethylene tubing. 
 
Question 2: Milestones – 4) Prices: The PPI is still not an accurate indicator of increases incurred as a 
result of global supply chain constrictions, workforce challenges, increased labor costs, raw materials 
and transportation/freight  uncertainty. Would the City consider accepting increase letters from the 
specific manufacturers providing said materials ?  
Answer to Question 2:  Prices are based on the PPI for ductile iron pressure pipe and 
fittings.  Any exceptions to our terms must be stated on the EXCEPTIONS/ADDITIONAL 
MATERIALS/ADDENDA form, page 28 of the solicitation in order to be considered. 
 
Question 3: Can you also verify that all of the ductile iron fittings in Group 1 are to be cement 
lined for water/reclaim applications ?  
Answer to Question 3: Yes, Cement-Mortar Interior Lining (Portable and Reclaimed 
Water) please reference DETAILED SPECIFICATIONS 3, SPECIFICATIONS, A and B, II. 
Coating and Lining, pages 16-17. 

Please note: The ten (10) day deadline for submitting questions is now closed and no further 
questions will be responded to.  
 
 End of Questions and Answers  
  
All other dates and terms and conditions remain the same in this Invitation to Bid.  
  
  
End of Addenda  
  
 
 
 
 


